
I am writing in favor of HB 1290.  It is dangerous for a vehicle to pass by a bicyclist with less than 3 feet of space so I am
in favor.  Usually this happens when a motorist overtakes a bicyclist while another vehicle is approaching from the
oppososite direction.  It would be good to have a law in place that helps prevent this.


